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Our Ref: CTIL 141281/TEF 8350
Director of Planning

Camden Council

Camden Town Hall Extension

Argyle Street

London

WC1H 8ND
18th December 2014
SUBMITTED VIA THE PLANNING PORTAL
PLANNING PORTAL SUBMITTAL REF: PP- 03863947
Dear Sir, 

PROPOSED RETENTION OF EXISTING BASE STATION INSTALLATION AT CTIL CELL SITE 141281/Telefonica 8350 – 85 Gower Street, Bloomsbury, London WC1E 6HT
This is a full planning and listed building application, and notice in accordance with the electronic communications code under the Telecommunications Act 1984 Schedule 2 as amended by the Communications Act 2003, for permission for the retrospective development of: 

Retention of 2 no. microcell antennas and associated ancillary development at 85 Gower Street, Bloomsbury, London WC1E 6HT (NGR: 529648,182039).

This application is submitted for and on behalf of CTIL and Telefonica UK Ltd.

The application comprises:

· Planning application form and certificates

· Planning drawings - Ref. No’s: 100-400
· Prescribed fee - £385 (Cheque made payable to the Local Authority)

· General Background Information for Telecommunications Development

· Site Specific Supplementary Information 
· Design and Access Statement and additional Heritage Statement
· ICNIRP declaration & clarification statement
This application has been prepared in accordance with the Code of Best Practice on Mobile Phone Network Development (revised July 2013)

The enclosed application is identified as the most suitable site option and design that balances operational need with local planning policies and national planning policy guidance.

Furthermore we would like to assist the council and would like to arrange a presentation or meeting with your officers and members to discuss the issues if appropriate.

It should be brought to the Council’s attention that in the time that the antennas have been in place (since June 2001), there have been no issues raised and no concerns expressed by the Council. It would appear that the presence of the antennas were not considered material for planning purposes, until such time as an upgrade was proposed in August 2014. Given the passing of some 13 years since their original installation, we would continue to put forward the view that they continue to represent items of no material significance, and that they have little or no impact on the building or the wider environment.
We are committed to maintaining a positive relationship with all Local Planning Authorities and we would be happy to provide any additional information in relation to this application. 

We look forward to receiving your acknowledgement and decision in due course.

Yours Faithfully

Alan Neale

Consultant Planner

Sitec Infrastructure Services Ltd

(for and on behalf CTIL and Telefonica UK Ltd)

E-mail: aneale@sitec-is.co.uk
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Infrastructure Services Ltd

7200 Cambridge Research Park
Beach Drive, Waterbeach
Cambridge, CB25 9TL

Tel: 01223 792150

Fax: 01223 862752

E-mail: info@sitec-is.co.uk
www.sitec-is.co.uk
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